
P r e s i d e n t ' s  M e s s a g e

7:00 pm
 Mountainview Christian Church / Zoom

Happy April Everyone! April is the month where the Gorge turns
from brown to a fluorescent green. The blackberries sprout
their little green buds and remind me that in one month they
will start to grow about 1 foot per week...Ugh!

Along with the garden and taming of the blackberries there are
still my UFOs, PTS (projects to start) my quilt class lessons (as a
student and as a teacher), the books I need to read...and
taxes... a bigger "Ugh!" then the blackberries.

So after writing this I will be expanding my list of things to do
and prioritizing. Things that must be done at the top: Taxes
(somewhere in the top 5), things that I do to feed my soul and
creativity (some quilt project that I'm in love with-also in the top
5) and so on. The blackberries? Those will be added to
someone else's list!

There are several exciting things coming up:  Summer Sale,
Classes with Camille Ainsworth and Christina Camelli, Quilt
show, retreats, not to mention our April meeting! Continue
reading to get all the details. See you on the 12th!

Keeping you in stitches,

                                                 Marie Anderson
                                                 President




NEXT MEETING 
APRIL 12TH

A P R I L  2 0 2 2

OFFICERS & COORDINATORS
President:

Marie Anderson  503-481-5117
president@mthoodquiltguild.com



Vice President:

Dottie Miller 503-658-1852
vicepresident@mthoodquiltguild.com



Treasurer:

Ann Marie Rears 503-784-0089
treasurer@mthoodquiltguild.com



Secretary:

Linda Gaudette-Sigel 503-704-7672
secretary@mthoodquiltguild.com



Membership Chair:

Peggy Gesdahl 503-820-9935
membership@mthoodquiltguild.com



Community Outreach Coordinator:

Delleen Kompkoff 503-575-8327
  communityoutreach@
mthoodquiltguild.com



Small Group Coordinator:

Susan Ainsworth Smith 503-577-1434
smallgroups@mthoodquiltguild.com



Challenge Coordinator:
Lori Oathes 503-329-1707
challengecoordinator@
mthoodquiltguild.com



Newsletter Editor:

MHQG Board 
newsletter@mthoodquiltguild.com



Web Editor:

Debra O'Donnell 503-504-2354
website@mthoodquiltguild.com



Quilt Show Committee Chair:
Shirley Workman 503-659-3517

quiltshow@mthoodquiltguild.com



AdHoc Chair:
Laura Rom 971-244-2304

Adhoc@mthoodquiltguild.com
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V i c e  P r e s i d e n t ' s  M e s s a g e
  We can't wait to see your beautiful faces!!

Join us at the April meeting for a bit of long-overdue social fun!!  
BINGO (quilty fun) games with CASH prizes!!  Must be PRESENT to win!!

See the up and coming next iteration of the Charity Quilt design with Susan A.S.
Bring all your quilts (and flimsies) for a Massive Show and Share!

Upcoming Classes are filling up!!
 Cameli's Free Motion Quilting! (April 30) $55
 Camille's Firefly Tote! (May 21) $45 + $20 (kit)



We have a nearly comprehensive Lending Library!!!

Contact melvaatkins007@comcast.net to find that special pattern
Cheers!!!!

Dottie

April Birthdays

February 28,2022
Treasurer's Report

Nancy Pettit
Marsha Geisinger
Cindy Carrier
Liz Prom
Suzi Grunau
Morag Warren
Linda Harmon
Kaye Hill
April Carr
Nancy Seltzer
Kristi Villani
Beverly Lombardo
Michelle Monson
Pam Goertzen
Shirley Workman
Wendy Sternberg

4/3
4/5
4/7
4/7
4/8
4/9
4/10
4/14
4/16
4/17
4/19
4/20
4/20
4/21
4/25
4/26
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M e s s a g e  f r o m  M e m b e r s h i p
                           

          Our March meeting was great.  We had 66 at the meeting and 18 on Zoom. 
       We have  a total of 178  members.   See you at our April meeting. 

U P D A T E

2022Quilt Show

Quilts of the East Wind - Quilt Show
Our quilt show now has a name – “Quilts of the East Wind”. Martha Hurley submitted the
winning name. Thanks, Martha. It is a perfect match to the graphics of Mt. Hood that we

brought back from the guild’s first quilt show.  



The Opportunity quilt is well on its way to being made. We have received almost one half of
the blocks back that were handed out at the last meeting, and they all look beautiful. If you

still have a block kit from the March meeting, PLEASE BRING IT TO THE APRIL MEETING. 
If it is finished or not.



A tentative layout of the show gives us space for six or seven vendors spaces. We are in the
market to fill those spaces with items quilters are craving. We are open to your suggestions.

In April I will be looking for a few computer savvy people to help with registration forms 
and the data it creates. 

 
Any comments or suggestions are always welcome by either email

quiltshow@mthoodquiltguild.com  or a phone call to me at 503 659 3517.
Shirley Workman, Quilt Show Chair




ZOOM ANNOUNCEMENT!
We are so glad to be meeting in person, and now the mask mandate has been lifted!  To

continue providing hybrid meetings, we need a non-board/committee member to step-up
and take on the Zoom technology at our Member Meetings. Please contact Susan

Ainsworth-Smith if you are an interested, Zoom familiar member that attends in person
meetings. She will be glad to  show you the ropes at the April meeting.

smallgroups@mthoodquiltguild.com
April will be the last Guild Meeting on Zoom, if we cannot get this help. 
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     We welcome any guild member who would like to join in the guild board meetings! 
     At the moment we are Zooming the Tuesday 2 weeks prior to the general meetings at 6:30PM. 

You can find the newly updated Zoom calendar on the Members Only page on the website or if you
are interested in reading the minutes of the meeting that is where they are  as well. 

Next meeting is April 26 .

BOARD MEETINGS

We made the news! 
 Did everyone see the
article in the Gresham
Outlook, highlighting
our National Quilting

Day Activities?

Click here to read all about it!

https://pamplinmedia.com/go/42-news/540016-432189-mt-hood-quilt-guild-celebrates-national-holiday?fbclid=IwAR1AUUfauNbwAETBuuh8OAGb-Jl6CKD20gc1tLeHo4gbrueBKon0KD5IJBg


 APRIL - Nine PATCH

The block is the simple and traditional nine patch.  It will finish at 9
1/2". This will use 9- 3 1/2" squares. Let's break out those bright spring

colors! We will use darker colors in the corners and middle, ligher

colors for the other four squares.  Let's leave out the dark colors like

Black, Navy, Dk Brown, etc this time. Think Spring!  DRAWING: Raffle
drawing for those who bring in blocks. One entry per 2 block set. So
the more block sets turned in, the more chances to win!  The raffle
winner gets all the blocks. If you just want to make blocks to turn in,
entering the raffle is optional. There are many how-to websites

how assemble this block.  Contract Lori Oathes @ 503-329-1707 if

you need a pattern.

             Spring Fling CHALLENGE
Join in the fun!   

Tap your creativity!  How will you take the challenging, and

okay, maybe a bit ugly fabric and make it into something

wonderful?  That's up to you!  The Guild is providing a 

 "challenging" spring focus fabric, and there are VERY FEW

RULES to let your creativity flow!   There will be multiple prizes

awarded and judging will be done by member's vote at the

June meeting.   Plenty of time left to make something fun.
Challenge details are posted to the website under Project of the

Month

 Questions: ChallengeCoordinator@mthoodquiltguild.com or 503-329-1707         

                  

Block of the Month
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Story:

One Mother had recently been granted reunification with her two young

kids. One boy who was 5 and one girl who was 3. She was really nervous

about making sure her kids had a good Christmas now that they were

back home with her. She wanted everything to be as perfect as it  could be.

When she saw the stocking she started crying. She then told us, that she

didn’t think she would have enough money to purchase stocking or

stuffers.  She remembers growing up and how she was always so excited

about looking in her stocking to see all  of the trinkets.  She wanted to

give her kids some of the same memories she had. She said “Now

Christmas will  be perfect”.

 Bottle Drop 
Current Balance $244.30



0

Update from Rita: Christmas Stocking Thank you
The Oregon Department of Human Services District 2 continues to be

inspired by the dedication and generosity of donors like you who

answers the call to give. You have demonstrated your deep commitment

to our children in foster care and families we serve.

Quotes from Children:

“It ’s so pretty”. -Kayla

"Can I have one to take to my friend at school?”  - Nicole 

“I love it”  -  Amber 

“Can I open it now?”  -  Justin 

"Did someone makes these? 

Can you tell  them thank you?  -Selena 

 

This is such a blessing! Thank you

We have a tradition where we open our stockings on Christmas Eve

This is a great resource, thank you

These stockings are BEAUTIFUL!!

We love the items you put in them

    Quotes from Foster Parents:
 

 

     and the kids love it!  Thank you.
 

 

 



  Garfield 

Skip-a-Week
 will be back with

 us at the 
April meeting.



MYSTERY MAVENS
Meets 1st Monday 10-3 via Zoom

Contact: Terry Knott
quilting00@aol.com

503.804.6367



THE GRATEFUL THREAD
Machine Embroidery Group



Meets 3rd Thursday 9 am to noon

 via Zoom, link below
9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

Contact: Carol Sandberg
503-318-7944

quiltmama050705@gmail.com
Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89972089858?
pwd=TGFwVWlHYklNRmtDZ2JSUWplYi9ZQT09

Meeting ID: 899 7208 9858
Passcode: 297507

Coordinator:  Susan Ainsworth Smith         503-577-1434
smallgroups@mthoodquiltguild.com



Please call or email the contact person listed if you are interested in any of these groups.  

If you form a group, please let Susan know and it will be listed here.

SEW HAPPY
Meets 4th Monday 10-3 via Zoom

Contact: Laura Rom
puma01.laura@gmail.com

971.244.2304

OPEN SEW
Meets 1st Sunday of each month, via Zoom,

 link below
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Contact: Susan Ainsworth Smith
503-577-1434

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051476362?

pwd=bTcyZ1I4NzVhTVBFNEpxWURHeEFRdz09
Meeting ID: 810 5147 6362

Passcode: 251077

WEDNESDAY SEWCIAL CLUB
Meets every Wednesday evening via Zoom

Contact: Debbie Johnsen
Debbie.johnsen@yahoo.com
No openings 503.680.6494




Mt. Hood Quilt Guild Small Groups






Please either bring your new finishes to share at the April meeting or send a photo to
website@mthoodquiltguild.com to be included in the monthly slideshow on our website. 

Here's a link to last month's gallery



Show and Share
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MEETING NOTES



Craft Warehouse
Gresham Station Shopping Center

 687 NW 12th St, Gresham, OR 97030
503-907-3137

www.craftwarehouse.com    Facebook



Crafty Staci
Staci Wendland

 craftystaci@gmail.com
 craftystaci.com

Facebook



Domke Farms
 36801 SE Proctor Rd. Boring, OR 97009

662-380-3743
sewfabamy@gmail.com

domkefarms.com
Instagram



Fabric Sweet Fabric

Janet Novak
3583 NE 218th Ave, Fairview, OR 97024

 503-572-8679
 fabricsweetfabric@gmail.com

 Facebook
 Fabric Sweet Fabric on Etsy



Heidi’s Garden Quilting

Heidi Oliver
 16474 Swan Ave, Oregon City, OR 97045

 503-421-4327
 jrtluv@comcast.net

heidisgardenquilting.com
Facebook



Kelly Creek Studio 

 Longarm Machine Quilting Service
Susan Ainsworth Smith,

 503-577-1434
 sainsworthquilts@gmail.com 

Facebook & Instagram



Marie’s Custom Quilting
Marie Anderson

59 NE 3rd St, Gresham, OR 97030
 503-481-5117

 marieanderson0@hotmail.com
mariescustomquilting.com

Facebook

Support our Business Members
My Quilting Loft

Kristi Villani
 253 E Historic Columbia River Hwy, Troutdale, OR 97060

 971-231-5638,
kristi@myquiltingloft.com

 myquiltingloft.com
 Facebook, Community Facebook Group



Nine Patch Quilting
Nancy Goldsworthy

503-256-0746
ninepatchquilting@comcast.net

www.ninepatchquilting.com



Save Stores
1900 McLoughlin Blvd, Oregon City, OR

 503-655-4414 
6701 SE Foster Rd, Portland OR

 503-775-7283
savestores.com

 Facebook



Shepherd’s Garden Quilting
Rebecca Tellez

775 NE 9th St, Gresham, OR 97030
503-888-3415

rebecca@shepherdsgardenquilting.com
shepherdsgardenquilting.com

 Facebook



Women-SEW Global Foundation
LaVerne Lewis

 3604 SE Powell Valley Rd #324
 Gresham, OR 97080

 503-674-2574
lavernel@womensewglobalfoundation.org

womensewglobalfoundation.org
 Facebook
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     At each guild meeting, Susan will have her red wagon
 available for your donations to Human Solutions.

They are always in need of the following items: 



• Socks and underwear 
• Diapers , size 5 & 6 
• Baby wipes 
• Hygiene items 
• Hand sanitizer 
• Bedding, twin and queen 
• New shower curtains 
• New/gently used bath towels 
• Healthy, non-perishable snacks 

For more info about Human Solutions, contact Sherri Phillips 503-894-
3726, sphillips@humansolutions.org   

F R E E  T A B L E













s h a r e  y o u r  e x t r a  q u i l t
s t u f f  w i t h  o t h e r s



For Sale at the 

Meeting for $15.00
Contact Dottie if you

would like one.



 

MHQG 
T-shirts 



 

Let's participate together in the Gresham Lilac Run!  

Guild members are signing up for the 5K (and you don't have to
run, you can walk) We'll be wearing our guild T-shirts, which can
be purchased from Dottie.  Click the link below to sign up!
 
EVENT: THE GRESHAM LILAC RUN - 5K
5K Event Course
The 5K course will begin and end at Main City Park and cruise
along our Spring Water Corridor.
Event Date: Saturday May 7, 2022
Start Time: 8:30am PDT
End Time: 10:30am PDT
Price: $35.00 Race Fee + $3.03 SignUp Fee
Registration: Price increases to $40.00 after April 15, 2022 at
11:59pm PDT

https://runsignup.com/Race/OR/Gresham/TheGreshamLilacRun




April 11-22: Multicultural Hair-Care Drive
You can help shelter residents feel their
best by donating new hair-care products

for all hair types.

The secret word is:
BINDING
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We are invited!
Clark County

Quilters presents
their STASH

BAZAAR live and
in person in April!

News from other Guilds

A Note from
Corvallis Modern Quilt Guild 

Hello! I wanted to introduce myself
and let your guild know about our
upcoming guest lecture. My name is
Camille Ainsworth and myself and
Missy Rice Cook are the Co-
Presidents of the Corvallis MQG this
year. The theme for our guild this
year is "scraps" so we are organizing
our programming and community
outreach projects around this theme.

Our guest lecture for our April
meeting is Kim Smith Soper. Kim is

the quilter behind Leland Ave Studios
and Feel Good Fibers. She will be

talking about stash and scrap
management.

 To offset costs, we are asking that
guests pay a $5 fee for the lecture.



https://corvallismodernquiltguild.org/

store-2/
Thanks for your time and hope to see
some of your members on the Zoom

meeting.
Best,

Camille Ainsworth
Co-President

corvallismodernquiltguild@gmail.com
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